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August 26, 2022 
 
 
Agricultural and Environmental Sciences – Jason Peake 
Arts and Sciences – Erin Dolan 
                Jennifer Rice 
Business – Margaret Christ (chair)  
      David Mustard 
Education – Janette Hill 
Engineering – Brock Woodson 
Environment and Design – Rosanna Rivero 

(also representing Public Health and Social Work) 
Family and Consumer Sciences – Alex Anderson 
Forestry and Natural Resources – Nick Fuhrman 
 (also representing Ecology) 
Journalism and Mass Communication – Bartosz Wojdynski 
Pharmacy – Ewan Cobran 
 (also representing Veterinary Medicine and Law) 
Public and International Affairs – Daniel Hill 
Provost- Jack Hu 
Undergraduate Student Representative – Samuel Cook 
Graduate/Professional Student Representative – Sarah Burns 
 
Dear Colleagues: 
 
The attached proposal for a new Policy 4.06-6, University-Sponsored Activities, will be an 
information item for the August 29, 2022, full Educational Affairs Committee meeting. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Margaret Christ, Chair 
Educational Affairs Committee 
 
 
cc: Provost S. Jack Hu 
 Dr. Marisa Pagnattaro 



 

 

Updated 4/11/22 
 
UGA update to attendance policy 
April 2022 
 
When students are absent due to University-sponsored activities approved by the Vice President 
for Instruction, the Vice President for Student Affairs, the Provost, or their designee, the student 
should not be penalized for this absence.   
 
If the absence results in a student being unable to complete an evaluative event that contributes 
to the final grade, the instructor is expected to provide the student the opportunity to complete 
all missed evaluative events in a timely manner as agreed to by the instructor and the student.  
 
In the case of a test, the professor can decide if the student should take the test before leaving 
on the trip, while on the trip (at the same time as the rest of the class), proctored by university 
personnel or their designee, or after the trip.   
 
Instructors should receive written notice during the first week of semester from the faculty 
member or university official sponsoring the activity.  If an activity is scheduled after this time, 
the instructor should receive written notice at least two weeks in advance from the faculty 
member or university official sponsoring the activity.  It is the student’s responsibility to make 
sure this written notice has occurred.  In the rare instance that a student’s absences will affect 
the majority of class meetings, the student should work with their advisor during drop/add to 
find a different class or section. 


